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IDENTIFY CONCERNS 
 
 
Calvin is deaf and has a hard time communicating to hearing people. FCCLA members, Calvin MCClelland, Anna 
Hollingsworth, and Bailey Cook saw huge communication barrier between deaf and hearing people which needed to 
fix due to Corsicana ISD being the closest school district that offers education to the deaf youth. 

 

SET A GOAL 
 

 
To bring awareness about being deaf in a hearing world to the school and the community, and to give hearing people a 
new way of communicating.  

 

FORM A PLAN (WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE, HOW, COST, RESOURCES, AND EVALUATION) 
 

Who:  
Calvin MCClelland, Bailey Cook, and Anna Hollingsworth. 
Corsicana High School’s FCCLA 
Corsicana High School’s AV-Tech and Media Classes 
Corsicana High School’s American Sign Language Club (ASL) 
Corsicana High School 
Community ASL Classes 
The city of Corsicana  
 
What: 
Bring awareness about being deaf in a hearing world to the school and the community, and to give hearing people a 
new way of communicating.  
 
When:  
June, 2019-January 2020 
 
Where: 
Corsicana High School 
Downtown Corsicana 
Corsicana ISD Administration Building (Community ASL Classes)  
 
How: 
Making a video story that will be upload on the internet that has our message and goal throughout that the story. 
 
Cost: 
Free 
 
Resources: 
AV-Tech Equipment, FCCLA Advisors, AV-Tech Teacher, Downtown Park, High School Classrooms, and Adobe Software. 
 
Evaluation: 
“One Sign at a Time,” was a hard, but fun project. We didn’t have any mishaps, but working with everyone’s schedules 
was hard, we made it work though. We needed to have more filming days for retakes. The students and community 
members of Corsicana were overwhelming supported and enjoyed the video. Our favorite part of the project was able 
to spend time together, and form bonds with deaf and hearing people alike. Being a part of FCCLA is also our favorite 
part of the project, because we wouldn’t have as big of platform without them. 
 

 

ACT 
We started with forming a plan and then brought it to our FCCLA Advisors about bring deaf awareness to the school 
district and community of Corsicana. We then made a script, which included various scenes and FCCLA project 
opportunities with student and community participants. We made a filming schedule and got a cast together. We 
started to film in October and ended in early January. We finally started to edit, clean, and make the video a reality in 
January. We showed various members of Corsicana ISD and the ASL Community Classes, and got overwhelming 
support. Finally, we uploaded it to YouTube. 

 
FOLLOW UP 

 This project has generated interest from student and community of Corsicana to learn how to sign. The high school’s 
ASL Club and Community ASL Classes have gotten new members since our project idea was spread at the Christmas 
Parade, and the video was seen by various members and students of Corsicana.  


